Union Council Meeting
Minutes
September 23, 2021
Present:
Liam Grandlund
Evanka Annyapu
Sydney Tang 

Susan Dibbell
Mark Guthier

Heidi Lang

Julia Pletta
Jenny Faust

Christina Olstad

Paul Peppard
Erin Hallbauer

Jenny Faust

Reilly Coon

Roshan Verma

Visitor: 

Danielle Brzezinski 
Shauna Breneman

Ed Janairo

Kelly Meyerhofer

Kacie Butcher

John Lucas

Meeting called to order at 5:31 p.m.

Motion: Susan moved approval of the April 20, 2021, meeting minutes. Mark seconded the motion.  April Meeting Minutes were approved. 
Land Acknowledgement read by Liam
Introductions

Open Forum

· Explanation of Open Forum Rules- Mark- Mark explained that those that would like to talk during the open forum, will put their name in the chat. They will then be unmuted and given 3 minutes to talk.  A total of 15 minutes will be allotted for open forum. Vote of Council could extend open forum. 
· Open Forum- no speakers. 
Union Council Orientation- Liam, Mark, Susan
· Role of the College Union: The role is to advance a sense of community, by serving students, faculty, staff, alumni, and guests. We also offer programs and activities that serve the college mission. The union is the “College Livingroom” of the campus and helps to enhance the student experience. It’s intended to be a united force for campus
· Organizational Structure: The L&E org chart is in box, and Mark went through each area. 
· History:   Mark gave an overview of the history of the Wisconsin Union. The Wisconsin Union has been around since 1907, founded as a student organization. It was created so that every student could belong here, the first of its kind. We are responsible for the cultural/social and recreational well-being of the student body. In 1930, the Theater wing was added to Memorial Union. 1939 is when the student governance and WUD were created. In 2011 the new Union South opened and in 2018 renovation of Memorial Union was completed. Mark then described how Union Council is comprised of students, staff, and faculty. 
· Bylaws and Constitution:
·  This is where we get our direction for Union Council. They are in box for everyone to be able to review. 

· The constitution was written by a faculty and student committee in anticipation of Memorial Union opening. It describes the make-up of Union Council and how it should be run. 

· The Bylaws are where you go for definition and describe the rules of operation, meeting details and terms of office for council members. 
·  Parliamentary Procedure: 
· These are available in the handbook in the box folder. These will help everyone know how the meetings are run and how decisions are made during the meeting. 
· Shared Governance/Advisory Boards:
· Liam described shared governance- it spells out the different voices that are involved in decision making for campus. Union Council reflects this. All materials for the meetings will be available in box for everyone 48 hours in advance of the meetings. 
· Liam described the Advisory Boards.  Each meet between the Union Council meetings. There are 4 of them: administration, facilities, dining and social education. 
· Policy Index: 
· Susan described the policy manual.  The index is 19 pages and lists the policies and procedures.  We have these to make sure we are transparent in our decision making. Procedures correlate with the policies and answer how things are implemented. These are kept in box as well for reference. 
Union Advisory Boards- Julia, Liam, Sydney, Evanka

· Service on Council requires service on an Advisory Board 
· Advisory Board Topics 

· Admin- Julia- Oct 5, Nov 9 & 30th are their meeting dates. The budget is the big topic, as well as hiring practices, which is a continuation from last year. 
· Dining & Hospitality- Liam-   diverse food options will continue as a discussion topic this year.  Meal plan discussion is also something they will be looking at. Their meetings are on Thursdays, Oct 6, Nov 3, and Dec 19 from 4-5pm. 
· Facilities- Sydney- building services, event services and gaming are the main topics they will be looking at. Named Spaces is their big project they are following up on, and whether the reflection space at Union South is being used. 
· Program & Leadership-Evanka- they will be working on the Associate Director Compensation study, from last year. And working on cleaning up policies. 
Officer Reports
· President- Liam- they are busy getting things ready for the year. The AD Compensation Committee is a priority and will come to Council later.  The Committees have been busy with programming, with great turn out so far. 
· VP of Internal Relations- Sydney- described that the Committees have been busy getting things ready for the year. She described that the fall WUD retreat went very well. They are busy working on goal setting. 
· VP of External Relations- Evanka- marketing has been busy with campaigns that have been going very well. She stated that the WI Welcome events were very successful, as well as the Student Org Fair. 
Action Items & Updates
· Hoofer Council President update- Julia – Hoofers had their retreat and developed 3 main goals: improve the turnover, improve accessibility for members and improve access of Union resources. The Scuba & Riding Advisor resigned this Summer. So, they’ve been busy working on a plan for those committees. They are busy with lots of events coming up this fall. 
· Named Spaces- Mark- shared the history/role of Union Council in the Named Spaces decision. The names of  rooms is something that has come through Union Council. For example, the rooms on the 2nd floor of Union South have to do with UW Madison. Room names change periodically over the years.  Last April, the In Wisconsin room and the State room were renamed after the Facilities Advisory Board approved the NPHC proposal to have rooms in Memorial Union since they don’t have Chapter houses. In 2018, after 2 years of discussion and investigation,  Union Council voted to remove Fredric March’s name from the Play Circle and Porter Butts’ name from the Main Gallery.   This decision has recently been in the news, and Mark will share all of the articles with Union Council members. 
· Financial Update- Ed – went through the Union’s income statement, and what it all means. This is in the box folder. He showed the income statement from the end of fiscal year. 
· Treasurer Update- Susan shared that we are very short staffed. In fact, some of the dining units have had to close due to the shortage of staff. We are also seeing supply change shortages. Student Print is now part of the Union, they officially transitioned on July 1. Susan also shared that the Unions are providing tents outside the buildings that can be used by students. Susan & Heidi updated everyone on the Homecoming Parade taking place on Oct 29th. They are seeking volunteers if anyone would like to help.
Meeting adjourned at 7:15 p.m.
